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ATTACHMENT 2
December 23, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a report required by Ordinance 18257, Section 26.A. that makes recommendations to aid the public’s understanding of the King County stormwater and surface water code.
The report analyzes the following three strategies aimed at aiding the public’s understanding of King County Code (K.C.C.) 9.04 and 9.12:
· Providing plan assistance documents for single family residential and agricultural property owners;
· Posting plain language summaries of the provisions of K.C.C. chapters 9.04 and 9.12 to the websites of the Department of Permitting and Environmental Review (DPER) and the Water and Land Resources (WLR) Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks or their successor agencies;
· Allocating additional staff time for community outreach and engagement, with a focus on impacted communities.
The report recommends the following actions to be taken by the WLR Division:
· Assist DPER in its ongoing update of customer service bulletins;

· Draft plain language narratives about the intent of key provisions of K.C.C. 9.04 and 9.12 and post these to appropriate WLR Division and DPER web pages; and

· Continue current education and outreach designed to aid the public’s understanding of stormwater and surface water code.

The report also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:
· The report furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of Environmental Sustainability by describing actions that advance the public’s understanding of the King County stormwater and surface water code. Knowledge of the code is expected to result in improved compliance and thus better environmental outcomes.
· Because King County’s stormwater and surface water code applies to the unincorporated parts of King County, this report will particularly benefit unincorporated area businesses and residents.
It is estimated that the report required 35 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $4,000. The estimated printing cost for this report is minimal.
Thank you for considering this report. The actions described in the report will help King County residents to understand the stormwater and surface water code and contribute to the King County Strategic Plan goal of Environmental Sustainability.

If you have any questions about this report, please contact John Taylor, Interim Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4602.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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King County Councilmembers
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